
PCTA Mtg May 10, 2017 

Notes by Leif.  Meeting led by Pace. 

 

Mtg Minutes 

April 13 – Eagle Creek  Pace & Bill Logout to the wilderness 

April 15 – Bill & Pace staged rocks for TSC 

April 15 – Tami, scout Sedum Ridge, but scouted Warren Gap.  

April 18 – Crew Leadership Training for 6 new crew leaders. 

April 20 – Scounting 

April 21 – Scouting Ellowa Roberta 

April 23 – Scouting Ellowa Falls – Brooke, Bill and Boy Scout 

April 25 – Scouted Big Huck up to 3000’ 

April 25 – Eagle Creek Wilderness – Pace & Frank scouted 102 logs in 5 miles  

May 2 -  Pace did Crosscut logout on Muddy Fork and Ramona loop 

May 7 – Ellowa trail ReRoute – 150’ of new trail   

May 6 – Tami and Pam scouted Sedum Ridge 149 logs in 3.75 miles  

May 9 – NSM Trailwork on Reroute trail on the Sandy River Trail. 

TSC 

Tammy – Went OK. Made $1203 on raffle. Need to find way to find funds not in FS budget for next year. 

Rock star volunteers tabulated Course evaluations. Potentially same weekend for 2018. 

  Wind River Saw Cert 

Leif – Went well. We had 10 recerts and initial certs. One NPS and one FS personnel for crosscut saw 

work. 

Tammy  - Volunteer Leader 

Wil forward info from Gaby on Volunteer Research Project 

Tammy will be on the Road leaving on Tuesday, gone for a month.  

Get Outdoors Day – June 10 – Ft Vancouver - Someone can help Tim (PCT and BCH will have booths next 

to each other)  

Excess bread, now frozen, so if you need bread, check w/ Tammy or Roberta 

Steve Q – TCP Project  



Steve shared maps. Passed around maps. Organized by Section 

Physically doing OK, going to Cardiac rehab. Everything going great.  

Partnership Crews 

PGE – Timothy Lake  Tim just starting to plan. Road to Timothy Lake clear of Snow. Maybe 2nd week of 

June. 

Wilderness Stewards – Chris, too much snow, so program hasn’t started and is behind. Some changes in 

FS, too. 

Appalachian Mountain Club – 4 week long crews. 

Boy Scout Crew – Mt Adams – Kim Owen and Bob Arkes 

NSM – July, Aug and Sept crews needed. Some potential. 

BOG Cache – Kim talked to Dana and it’s not moving until October.  

Dana on vacation 

Bill has nothing to Report 

Budget – Kim, keep doing what you are doing. 

Still looking for someone to lead Stairs at Wahtum 

Pace – leading two crews coming up 

Bill – Keen Crew, need another crew leader 

Leif – Bill Hawley’s offer for some of his sawyers to help 

Chuck – Crew Leader training from TSC, stair class 

Becky – Enjoying the nice weather 

Josh - Enjoyed TSC, but thought the Intro class was a little too intro. 

Ron – Good to see Estacada FS people at TSC, but they are not used to seeing people on the trail. 

Carole – Wants crews to get out on June on TR400. Going to England on Friday for 2 weeks. Plans to 

Northbound Washington in July. 

Bob – 74 deg in Trout Lake today. Will be up scouting and driving around Trout Lake next week. 

Jane – Did camp cookout at TSC. Used the Dutch Oven to cook cinnamon rolls, but won’t try it for any of 

the crews. 

Kim – He and Pam did saw training in California, in April and will do Big Bend, and later saw training in 

Tahoe.  He and Pam are hosting the 5/21 BBQ, wild flower hike starts at 10. Look for further details. 

Brooke – Went to TSC for Leadership training and First Aid 



Hillary – returned from the Galapagos Island. It was Amazing 

Tim – Work party coming up 5/21. Territory Riders serving food at Allingham 

Rob – Did TSC and enjoyed it. 2 trail parties this weekend, then maybe scout his section next weekend. 

Kelley – New job commuting into Vancouver 3 days a week, so she will be busy. 

Tammy – Thanks to all who took classes, taught classes, bought raffle tickets at TSC. The volunteer 

coordinator position is just the volunteer part, not the event part, in case someone asks. 

Tami – Finally got up to Sedum Ridge 3.75 miles in 4 hours.  

 


